

TOWN OF LOCKEPORT NOTICE

This is to advise that at the Regular Council Meeting on Friday, September 26, 2025, Council of the Town of Lockeport made a motion to officially close the portion of Spruce Street that runs from Howe Street to the back Harbour. This portion of Spruce Street runs parallel to the property at 23 Howe Street.

Council also intends to allow the property owner of 23 Howe Street to have this portion of Spruce Street surveyed and added to their existing property.

The motion may be inspected at the Lockeport Town Office, located at 26 North Street, Lockeport, Monday through Friday from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

The closure takes effect on the date of publication of this notice.

If you require further information, please contact June Harding, Town Clerk/Treasurer at (902) 656-2216.